Minutes of the August 23, 2021, Corvallis Evening Garden Club (EGC) board meeting. 

The meeting began at 7pm via Zoom. K. J. Lee, Janet Magedanz and Nancy Mandel were in attendance. There were too few attendees for a quorum. 

Fall Bulb Sale: Janet reported that the bulbs have been ordered. The plan is to have the catalog available in September with the bulbs arriving in October. Precise dates are not possible yet. 

Treasurer’s report: Harriet Plumley was not in attendance but had previously submitted the treasurer’s report for the month of July. There was $11,393.70 in the club’s savings and checking accounts at the end of July. The treasurer’s report is attached. 

July minutes: The minutes of the July board meeting could not be approved because of the lack of a quorum.

Other business: Nancy suggested having an annual summer potluck as part of the club’s regular meeting schedule on the first Monday of August. That way members would know well in advance and could plan accordingly. Janet looked at the club’s bylaws and saw that the bylaws state that regular meetings will be held October through May so a summer potluck cannot be held as a regular planned meeting. 

Submitted by Nancy Mandel, secretary

Treasurer’s report

  July 2021 Activity	
	
Checking
Starting Balance			$4,404.18
Income	
   Dues					       40.00
Total income			  	     $40.00
	
Expenses	
   Printing				       29.00
   Gift cards for Aug. 2 soiree		       30.00
Total Expenses			     $59.00
	
Ending Balance			$4,385.18
	
Savings Account - end of month	$7,007.52
	
Total EGC Accounts		           $11,392.70
